





2021 Saved in Runzewe, Tanzania

Our most recent crusade was held in Runzewe, Tanzania. Five days prior to this crusade, I was struck with food poisoning. My crusade team believes this could have been a deliberate poisoning because it happened in a

predominately Muslim area where I was preaching. I was so sick for days that only a supernatural touch from the Lord allowed me to preach the four night Runzewe crusade. The Lord worked miraculously not only to restore my health, but also to hold back the rains that fell each day for miles around the crusade ground. At the end of the crusade, when all of the salvation commitment cards were counted, 2,021 people had come forward to register publicly their decision to accept Jesus Christ as their Lord and Savior. We had faced so many obstacles, so much opposition, and such severe spiritual attack as we had both planned and carried out this crusade, that our team could not help but feel the Lord was encouraging us even



through the number of people that were saved. After all, what are the odds of exactly 2,021 people being saved at a Covid pandemic era 2021 crusade. The Lord used this crusade to confirm in my heart that He is still the same yesterday, today, and forever; and if we will be faithful to continue to preach the Gospel and lift up the name of Jesus, He will continue to save people and glorify His name in 2021.



Update on Brian's Health

Many of you know that on Sunday morning February 21, I woke up having a heart attack. This was just nine days after returning home from a 26 day ministry trip to Tanzania. I initially mistook my chest pain for indigestion, but after taking medication and getting no relief, Carla drove me to the local emergency room. An EKG revealed I was in distress, and I was quickly transported by ambulance to a larger hospital. I underwent an emergency heart catheterization where it was discovered I had three blockages. I had one artery 30% blocked, one 40% blocked, and one 90% blocked. A stent was inserted to open the 90% blockage and I spent two nights in the hospital. Test results confirmed that I had suffered a heart attack. I have no damage to the function of my heart but did sustain some damage to the walls of my heart. The remaining blockages are being treated with medication. The doctors told me I am blessed because if the heart event had happened in Tanzania, I would have died. I have been released to slowly begin normal activity. In the eight weeks since the heart attack. I have attended events in North Carolina, South Carolina, Indiana, Washington D.C, and Florida. My next

checkup with the cardiologist is in May, and I hope to be released to travel back to Tanzania to conduct three more evangelistic crusades in June. Thank you for your continued prayers.



Prayer Requests

June 10-13

Crusade

Ukerewe Island

Tanzania

June 17-20

Crusade

Bariadi Town

Tanzania

June 24-27

Crusade

Magu Town

Tanzania

Website

uttermostevangelism.org

Social Media Facebook



Mr. and Mrs. Caleb Tyndall

I was honored to officiate the wedding ceremony of our son, Caleb, and his wife, Kayley, on April 3rd. The couple had a simple but beautiful outdoor ceremony in Pensacola, FL. The newlyweds honeymooned in Honolulu, Hawaii, and are now home in Molino, FL. Kayley will continue her job in security with Pensacola Christian College and Caleb will continue working as an Illustrator with Abeka Books. Thank you for your prayers, encouraging words, cards, and gifts for Caleb and Kayley.

